
DEPARTMENT REPORTS 

October 15, 2024 

 

STREET 

 

Regular Grading Lake & Town  

Regular Mowing  

Sweeper picked up some spill over rock from chip seal off of Garfield and Main streets  

Mowed all of Sunrise edition  

Picked up erosion control from Sunrise  

Helped line crew at Sunrise edition  

Placed posts at lake entrance for new sign  

Put out barricades & helped with traffic control for music video  

Began checking and cleaning Municipal Hall  

 

WATER/WASTEWATER 

 

Rounds 
Sewer cleaning 
Locates 
Replaced chlorine corp. stop at the plant 
Replaced elbow on vac-truck.  
Finished cleaning the entire city sewer system 
Assist with the 16” valve install 
Clean the shop. 
 
ELECTRIC DISTRIBUTION 

 

Installing 3 phase underground primary at Sunrise 2. 
Finished AWOS wire connections at the Airport. 
Removed Christmas lighting on H&R Block for replacement of roof. 
Locates  
Just Read Orders  
Turn On/Off Orders 
 

ELECTRIC PRODUCTION 

 

We had a guy come from Chubb Insurance to do inferred testing on the substation at 
the plant, the regulator station in town and our big substation out south and east, we did 
not find anything alarming that day but we have not seen final report yet.  
Had some trouble with truck #11, we repaired a water leaking on back of engine and 
replaced some U joints. 
Working on replacing the engine room lights that are out because of bad ballast and 
converting them to LED light fixtures, this will be an on-going project because ballast 
and old fluorescent lights are being replaced. 



We went out and ate lunch as a group and invited DB from the lake as Hunter’s last day 
was 10-8-24. We wish Hunter well as he pursues his dream of becoming an electrician. 
Working on various projects in and around the power plant. 
DB worked on getting the water weeds and small trees cut down behind the spillway at 
the lake.  
The boys went out and helped repair some wood on picnic tables and merry go round. 
The repair man for AT&T got the phone boxes near the spillway fixed and standing back 
upright, He also installed marker post so maybe they won’t get hit again. 
With the cooler mornings we are having a real problem with mice moving in to the 
houses and the power plant, we are actively trapping them. 
LB has had several meetings with CK and KMEA staff regarding solar energy and 
working towards an affordable solution. 
 

 

 

 


